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Message from District IV Director Judy Esposito  
 
Dear District IV members,   
 
It has been a long winter for me trying to get rid of a stubborn sinus 
infection and trying, not too successfully, to keep up with everything in 
my life.  I do like the snow but I couldn't get out in it much this year :( .  
The birds that come to my garden are always entertaining, and I have 
been trying to stop the squirrels from getting to one of my feeders.   
 
The flyer for the District IV Meeting & Luncheon on May 1st, which is 

hosted by my home club Ballston Spa, has been sent to the presidents to be forwarded to all club 
members (see page 2).   We have an entertaining speaker planned, Mr. Sidney Martin, and there 
will be floral arrangements that members can win.  We may ask that other clubs help a little be-
cause our club is small. Most clubs, however, have found it hard to share the work as far as or-
ganizing and we have also. If your members don't have email, please give them a paper copy of 
the flyer.  As usual, we will have the Ways & Means table, raffle baskets donated by the clubs, 
and baked goods.   
       
As a District, we are planning a trip to the New York Botanical Garden on Friday, June 15th (see 
page 8). The theme is óGeorgia O'Keeffe Hawaiiô and in addition, the roses will be in full bloom!  
I can't wait and please promote this so we can fill the bus.  I even know the bus driver, so it will 
be a GO! I love being with my fellow garden club members.  Please let this trip be known and 
reserve your spot for yourselves, your friends and relatives!  
        
If your club has any officer changes, please let me know.  If you have a new President and/or 
slate of officers, I will be happy to install them. I can attend any functions and lunches you invite 
me to attend.  
       
World Gardening now has two choices (Water for South Sudan and Dip Deep/Navajo Water 
Project) so please encourage your club to give to one or both of these worthy causes. When plan-
ning your year, please take into consideration the State & National meetings which district mem-
bers may attend.  National Garden Week is the first week of June, so activities can be planned 
around this event.  The National Garden Club webpage has some nice ideas for celebrating the 
week, and it's good publicity for your club.   
       
As a District we will NOT participate in the Capital District Flower Show at HVCC this year 
because District III cannot assist. Since we were partnering with them to share the cost and man-
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power, we cannot do it ourselves.   
  
The FGCNYS Spring Conference will be held in Binghamton on April 15-17, and I will be 
attending.  If anyone wants to experience all the great presentations, I will be sending out the 
information shortly.   District IV will be providing an educational display, so I need some help 
on this for ideas and execution. Please let me know if you are interested.   
      
Enjoy your club planning and the anticipation of a great gardening season.  Again, I can come 
to your meetings and will gladly install any incoming officers.   See you all in the Spring!                                                                                          
            
          - Judy Esposito, District Director
                                                

District IV Spring Luncheon  

ôFrom Seeds and Showers to Flowersõ 

Hosted by the Ballston Spa House & Garden Club  

Tuesday, May 1
st

 2018 at The Holiday Inn  

2223 Canada Street, Route 9, Lake George, NY 12845  

   

 9:00 AM:  Registration , Welcome!  

 10:00 AM:  Business Meeting  

 11:15 AM:  Social Time and Tea, Coffee & Muffins  

            12:00 PM:  Luncheon  

   1:15 PM:  The Magic of Flowers with Simply Sidney Floral Design & Home 

Accents  

              Deadline for Reservations: April 21, 2018  

Entrée Selection (Choose One):  

$ 32.00 per person  

Petite Salmon with Rice  

Chicken Parmesan  

Sliced London Broil w/Potatoes  

Please make one check per club payable to the Ballston Spa House & Garden Club, and 

mail to: Lorraine McPherson, 20 Hyde Blvd., Ballston Spa, NY 12020 (please list attendees 

names and entrée selection)  

*Members please bring baked goods, plants & gently used items for the Ways & Means 

Table  
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Ballston Spa House and Garden Club    

On October 19th, club members met at the Sarato-
ga Center for Rehabilitation and Skilled Nursing 
Care to engage the residents in making dried fall 
arrangements. The residents enjoyed working with 
the dried flowers brought from club membersô gar-
dens which were placed in clear vases to take to 
their rooms. Pictured below are Barb Devlin (left) 
and Lorraine McPherson (right) with residents. 

Club members returned to the Center on December 
8th to assist the residents with making holiday ar-
rangements for their rooms. 
 
On December 5th, club members met at the home 
of club member Barb Devlin for a holiday potluck 
luncheon. In addition to enjoying great food, club 
members donated canned items for the local food 
pantry.   
 
Club members sponsored a Wreaths for Memorials 
event on De-
cember 16th at 
the Veterans 
Memorial Park 
in Ballston Spa. 
A large wreath 
was placed on 
the monument 
to pay tribute to 
the men and 
women who 
made the ultimate sacrifice defending and protect-
ing our freedom. Village of Ballston Spa Mayor 
John Romano and BSHGC President Judy Esposi-
to gave thanks to the entire veteran community and 
all who attended the ceremony.  
 
At the January meeting, club President Judy Es-
posito shared recipes and tips for infusing oils and 

vinegars with herbs. Dried herbs may be used in a 
variety of oils, while fresh herbs from the garden 
may be used to infuse vinegars. 
 
On February 8th, club members shared a variety of 
teas, sandwiches and pastries at a Valentineôs Tea 
celebration. 
 
Club members are putting the finishing touches on 
the plans for the District IV Meeting and Luncheon 
to be held on May 1st (details on page 2). 
 
                               - Pamela Relyea, Correspondent 

Carillon Garden Club   

Carillon Garden Club had a busy fall.  In October, 
members of the club received flowers from The 

Kingôs Garden at 
Fort Ticonderoga.  
With the flowers, 
they helped the 
residents of Herit-
age Commons 
Nursing Home 
make arrange-
ments for the din-
ing room. Pic-
tured here are 

Bev Sann, Florence Kunnas, Betty Rettig and Judy 
Szabo. 
 
In December, club members were involved with 
two activities in town.  The holiday tree, decorated 
by Susan Darrin, was for Hancock House and its 
Festival of Trees.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After the concert by Champlain Valley Chorale, 
club members hosted the Holiday Magic reception 
and displayed their beautiful arrangements.  Shown 
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below is the arrangement made by Vivian 
DenBlyker. Many members of town look forward 
to this event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Club members take the months of January and 
February off, and will start up again in March.  
The first meeting will be held at the home of Ann 
Westervelt with a potluck luncheon to follow. 
 
                                      - Ann Westervelt, President 

Glenville Hills Garden Club 

In mid-October, a Saratoga PLAN Stewardship 
Coordinator shared information about public pre-
serves and trails in Saratoga County with club 
members and guests at a Galway Town Hall open 
meeting. Feedback indicated that many attendees 
took advantage of the mild autumn weather and 
explored heretofore unknown local gifts of nature. 

In late October, Angie Tompkins, Cornell Cooper-
ative Extension Educator and Nuisance Wildlife 
Control Operator, presented a program on back-
yard wildlife management.  Club members learned 
that moles eat insects, grubs and worms while 
voles like plants, tubers, bark roots and bulbs. 
Moles can be as asset as their tunneling permits 
aeration of the soil and they consume harmful 
grubs.  It looks like gardeners have a difficult deci-
sion: are their moles assets or pests? 

Novemberôs program, Growing Small Fruits in 
Your Home Garden, featured Jay Matthews, one 
of our favorite local farmers, who owns The Other 
Garden business. Club members learned about the 
soil conditions, site selection and plant varieties 
that create an ideal environment for growing ber-
ries and small fruits. The Matthews mantra is ñbuy 
local products when they are in season and keep 
the dollars close to home.ò  

The annual holiday party was catered in a local 
church hall decorated by club members. It was a 
happy way to begin the holiday season.  

Also in December, club members honored veter-
ans at six local sites by placing a memorial wreath. 
Town officials spoke at one site; at the Galway 
High School site, the Star-Spangled Banner was 
sung by Galway High school student Kim Martin, 
the granddaughter of club member Lyn Liuzzo. At 
all sites, heads were bowed with silent prayers 
thanking ñAll Who Served.ò  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Election of officers took place at the clubôs Janu-
ary potluck luncheon. Club member Elaine Pod-
wirny presented a program on essential oils, how 
they are made, what distinguishes them and what 
makes them so precious.  

In February, club members 
saw a PowerPoint presen-
tation by co-president Mar-
gie Prasek. She used pho-
tos of plants that have 
thrived in the shady spots 
of club membersô gardens.  

Club member Lyn Liuzzo welcomes spring in 
March by guiding fellow members in creating flo-
ral arrangements that they will distribute to others 
in our community who could use some springtime 
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cheer. Other arrangements will be distributed via 
the Meals on Wheels program. 

The annual luncheon to celebrate the past year, 
recognize outgoing officers and install incoming 
officers will take place at Henryôs on the Green in 
Ballston Spa in April.  

May will find club members working with sixth 
grade students and volunteers to weed, rake, prune 
and plant annuals at various sites in and around 
Galway in preparation for Memorial Day festivi-
ties. Pies and plants will be sold at the Memorial 
Day parade event.  The proceeds will be used to 
send two 7th grade Galway Central School stu-
dents to the NYS Department of Conservation 
Camp Colby. 

The annual club potluck picnic will be held in 
June at a club memberôs home.  

                               - Lenore Lanka, Correspondent 

Heritage Garden Club 

Club members began autumn last year with a gar-
den therapy project with 15 residents of Wood-
lawn Commons.  Plant materials from members' 
gardens were used to create Mason jar arrange-
ments.  Beautiful hydrangeas were at the center of 
each arrangement along with a variety of grasses, 
hosta leaves, mums and asters.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A second garden therapy project took place in ear-
ly December. This was holiday decorating of small 
artificial trees and wreaths with a wide choice of 
ribbons, tinsel, and tiny ornaments.  Approximate-
ly 20 men and women participated in this project 
with the assistance of several club members. After 
the session, residents brought their own creations 
to their apartments to enjoy for the season. 
 
The annual November card party was held at the 
Embassy Suites. Club members were joined by 
card and mahjong enthusiasts for a buffet lunch. 
The talented club members sold homemade orna-
ments, fabulous table-top snowmen, and gently 
used handbags, jewelry and accessories. 
 
Van Patten Golf Course's Vista Restaurant was 
once more the site of the clubôs holiday party. In 
addition to enjoying fellowship and scrumptious 
food, club members gathered wrapped gifts for the 
residents at The Good Shepherd home as well as 
warm outerwear for Shelters of Saratoga.  There 
was also an Empty Stocking collection used to 
purchase Christmas gifts for a needy child. 
 
The Pitney Farm Community Project, the Pleasant 
Valley Wildlife Sanctuary and the Mooncatcher 
Project were three programs enjoyed by club 
members in the past months.  Everyone learned 
something new from each speaker presentation. 
 
                            - Elizabeth Rossi, Correspondent  

 
Lake George Community Garden Club  

As the summer months ended, the Lake George 
Community Garden Club kicked off fall 2017 at 
the October meeting with a very informative pro-
gram and Power Point presentation by Steve 
Engelhart from Adirondack Architectural Heritage.  
Club members learned that the Great Camps might 
be the best examples of rustic style architecture, 
but there are many other buildings in the region 
that capture the spirit of the rustic Adirondacks 
and the architects who shaped these buildings. 
 
On October 5, club member Carolyn Rudolph in-
vited members to her home for a centerpiece work-
shop, in which they were guided through the steps 
toward creating original and interesting centerpiec-


